

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, January 4, 2021


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The January 4, 2021   meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 7:25 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Simons and Ehrhardt.  Also present for the Township were Solicitor Waldron and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Simons, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the                December 15, 2021 meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $19,395.52 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $16,987.53 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

TAFTON FIRE COMPANY:
Members of the Tafton Fire Company were in attendance to introduce themselves as new officers of the company.  Present included Mark Ossont who will be acting as the new President together with Doug Carrick, Vice-President, and Lucille Siebold as Treasurer.  Mr. Carrick told the Board that April Porth will be Secretary and Anthony Wilson will be acting as Financial Secretary.  The Supervisors thanked them for their service and said they look forward to working with them.

REGENSKI/GELDERMAN MINOR SUBDIVISION

Lou Cozza, Kiley Associates, was in attendance seeking approval of a minor subdivision/consolidation plan for his clients, Regenski and Gelderman.  The plan had been to the Township Planning Commission and County Planning with recommendation for approval by both.  Solicitor Waldron reviewed the plan and asked if deeds had been prepared.  Mr. Cozza said he thought they may have been sent to Solicitor Waldron, but they had not.  The matter of the Sewage Planning Modules was raised noting they were into DEP, but a question was raised by Mr. Stires at DEP as to whether it should not be a Component 2 instead of a Component 1.  Mr. Cozza said they are working with Mr. Stires to get that matter resolved.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Simons and unanimously carried the maps were approved and signed subject to the review of corresponding deeds by Solicitor Waldron and approval of the Planning Modules.  Mrs. Rose will hold the maps in the township files pending those conditions satisfied.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:

Mrs. Rose had prepared and was requesting approval of a new fee schedule for the township which needs to be adopted in a resolution. Mrs. Rose said the only change in the schedule were with the sewage fees that SEO Martin had requested. The Supervisors reviewed the requested changes and saw no problem with it.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried Resolution 01-04-2021 was adopted.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT:
SFM CONSULTING, LLC

Solicitor Waldron advised the Board he had reviewed and made some changes to the contract proposed by SFM Consulting, LLC for providing building and zoning services to the township.  He said Mr. McGlynn had agreed to the changes and signed the contract.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Simons and unanimously carried the contract was executed by Chairman Simons on behalf of the township.

GEISINGER – EMPLOYEE HEALTH INSURANCE
Solicitor Waldron said he had reviewed the contract Geisinger Health had sent regarding the health insurance for township employees for the year 2021.  He said other than coverages, which he imagined had been reviewed, the contract seemed in order.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Simons and unanimously carried the contract was executed.

SCHRAGEN ZONING VIOLATION:  
Solicitor Waldron advised the matter involving Eric Schragen has been scheduled for Wednesday, January 6, 2021. He and Zoning Officer Manter will be attending.

PAUPACK VILLAGE, LLC – SHORT TERM RENTAL

Solicitor Waldron advised he was contacted by Magistrate Schmalzle’s office that the principals of Paupack Village, LLC had requested a continuance for their hearing.  Solicitor Waldron did not have the new date yet.  He will advise.

MAINTENANCE FOREMAN’S REPORT:

Mr. Mathews reported he had a proposal from Mark J. Sobeck Roof Consulting, Inc. for preparation of the bid packets and inspection services.  The Supervisors reviewed the contract and on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Simons and unanimously carried agreed to and signed the contract with the provision that only one interim inspection be performed.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

The Board at 8:15 PM went to Executive Session to discuss personnel issues.

ADJOURNMENT
The Board reconvened the meeting at 8:35 PM, and there being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:
12-16-2019

PCCD







Holtwood timber harvest

12-20-2019

Loaves and Fishes Food Pantry



Thank you

12-20-2019

PCCD







Millbrook boat launch




Pike County Office of Emergency Management

Course Offering




Pike County Assessment Office



Summary for December

